[image: ]Rotary Club of Fairmont
Board Meeting Minutes
December 14, 2023


Attendees: Lou Spatafore, Sean Sawyer, Cody Offen, Paula Kurczak, Tina Shaw, Larissa Cason, Laura Candell, Julie Sawyer, Melanie Driver, and Jeff Merrifield. 

The meeting was called to order by Lou Spatafore at 1:10 p.m.

Secretary’s Report:

Larissa Cason presented the minutes from the December 14, 2023, meeting. Tina Shaw made a motion to approve the minutes, which Julie Sawyer seconded. The motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:

There was no Treasurer’s Report this month. The Board discussed having more detailed reports printed from QuickBooks regarding transactions in and out the accounts. The discussion of member dues-payment status was tabled until the next meeting.

Ongoing Business

· AMPT Meetings:
· The December 20, 2023, meeting will be the last meeting of the year. The AMPT group will work on planning the Night at the Races which is scheduled for March 2. Tina Shaw stated that she can provide information from past Night at the Race events that were held by Leadership Marion to help in the planning.
· Upcoming Speakers:
There are currently no upcoming speakers scheduled. Cody Offen is working to schedule a speaker for the meeting on January 11, 2024.

· Committee Updates: 
· Membership – Nick Ailport’s fireside chat is scheduled for December 15, 2023. Alysia Davis’ fireside chat may be next week. Larissa Cason reported that DACdb needed to be cleaned up, as there are multiple tabs for prospective and pending members. Cody Offen discussed the club’s growth goals and Sean Sawyer noted that we need to focus on member retention in addition to club growth.
· Public Relations – no report.
· Grants – Paula Kurcza submitted the final grant report for the Jared Boxes grant.
· Foundation – No report.
· Special Events – Laura Candell is planning a club outing to an FSU basketball game in January or February. A Night at the Races will be held on March 2. There is the potential for an interclub bowling event in the spring.
· Flags – Lou Spatafore talked to Brad Merrifield about the flag project. Brad has completed his spreadsheet of subscribers and he sent it to Lou, Cody Offen, and Julie Sawyer. The Boy Scouts have been paid. Cody will finalize the setup of the new software with the software developer. The flag project will resume in April.
Other Business
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting venue – During the meeting, Laura Candell had a phone call with the Mason Jar on the Fairway owner about continuing to meet at the Fairmont Field Club restaurant location. It will be open beginning Super Bowl weekend. It will be open for lunch Thursdays through Sundays in the off-season and seven days/week during the summer. He is open to having us order off the menu and to pay individually. He will check with his partner to see if we can meet at the Mason Jar in Belleview during January and to order off the menu.
· The Board discussed changing its policy about charging members for meals from billing for 100% of meals for meetings attended to having members order from the menu of the meeting venue and paying the restaurant individually at each meeting.
· Tina Shaw made a motion to donate $250 to Kickin’ it for Katie. Larissa Cason seconded the motion. The motion passed with six votes in favor and four abstentions.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Larissa Cason
Secretary
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